
DATE 

RE: Children’s Safety and Welfare, Update on crime reference number: 6029679/21 

Dear …. 

Following my recent communication with you, I must now update you on the Metropolitan 
Police assessment of the allegations related to the UK Covid-19 vaccine programme. 

On the 22nd February the UK Metropolitan Police dismissed the evidence that the legal 
team Philip Hyland and Lois Bayliss, alongside Mark Sexton, Dr Samuel White and the 
people of Britain, had been submitting under crime reference number: 6029679/21. 
https://news.met.police.uk/news/update-assessment-of-allegations-relating-to-the-uk-covid-1 
9-vaccine-programme-442854 

Lawyer Philip Hyland, who submitted the evidence to the Metropolitan Police, has published 
a public letter as a response to the police dismissal of crime reference number: 6029679/21 
Please read the full letter here: https://app.box.com/s/gfecmj570suz4j5kw0m4o6rslzf7ny9f 

This was a monumental failure in the UK justice system that will go down in history. The 
evidence was clear and indisputable. As you would have seen with the evidence sent to you 
previously, there has been a shocking amount of harm and death in the UK alone which has 
been caused by the Covid-19 vaccines. 

I refer you back to the significant amount of adverse reactions caused by the Covid-19 
vaccines which have been recorded, so far, on the MHRA Yellowcard Scheme and accessed 
via the government website. 

Up to 16 February 2022… “The MHRA has received 3,111 UK reports of suspected ADRs for 
the COVID-19 Pfizer/BioNTech Vaccine in which the individual was reported to be under 18 
years old, 254 reports for the COVID-19 Vaccine AstraZeneca, 21 for the COVID-19 Vaccine 
Moderna and 19 where the brand of vaccine was unspecified.” 

“The MHRA has received 720 UK reports of suspected ADRs to the COVID-19 
Pfizer/BioNTech Vaccine in which the patient died shortly after vaccination, 1,225 reports for 
the COVID-19 Vaccine AstraZeneca, 38 for the COVID-19 Vaccine Moderna and 39 where 
the brand of vaccine was unspecified.” 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-vaccine-adverse-reactions 
/coronavirus-vaccine-summary-of-yellow-card-reporting 

Any danger should be a concern for all who have the responsibility over the safety and 
welfare of children and this data shows that the Covid-19 vaccines are a potential threat. The 
Covid-19 vaccines are still in stage 3 clinical trials which do not finish until early 2023, they 
have only been given emergency approval (EUA). 
https://clinicaltrials.gov/ct2/show/NCT04368728?term=NCT04368728&draw=2&rank=1 

It is not right to brush off how many people have been injured or who have sadly died by 



comparing the figures of doses administered or because of the number of people who have 
died across the UK within 28 days of a positive test. 

Kary B. Mullis, Ph.D Nobel Prize winner in Chemistry and inventor of the PCR test 1993, 
said “Anyone can test positive for practically anything with a PCR test, if you run it long 
enough… with PCR if you do it well, you can find almost anything in anybody… it doesn’t tell 
you that you’re sick.” 
https://youtu.be/rXm9kAhNj-4 

An extra-parliamentary committee of lawyers investigating the Corona Crisis, the German 
'Stiftung Corona Ausschuss’, including Dr. Reiner Fuellmich and Dr. Wolfgang Wodarg has 
been gathering evidence on the individuals and organisations responsible for the falsification 
of the PCR test, which has been the main driver for government policy measures from the 
very beginning of this health emergency. 
https://corona-ausschuss.de/ 

The harm and death caused by the Covid-19 vaccines does not stop in England, this is 
world-wide. Please see the CDC’s Open VAERS (USA) figures for the Covid-19 vaccine. Up 
to and through February 18th 2022 there have been 1,134,982 people who have suffered an 
adverse reaction which includes 24,402 deaths, 133,057 hospitalizations and 120,552 
people who have needed urgent care. 
https://openvaers.com/covid-data 

Maddie de Garay was a healthy child and wanted to do the right thing so she asked her 
parents if she could be entered into Pfizer's clinical trials. Maddie is now 13 years old but 
vaccine injured, Maddie is 9 months post acute paralysis, fed through a tube and the 
intractable pain continues. 
https://guardiansofmedicalchoice.com/update-maddie-de-garay-healthy-adolescent-female-n 
ow-vaccine-injured/ 

A line in the sand has been drawn. Every month the Yellowcard statistics increase. The 
evidence provided to the Metropolitan Police is substantial and they are now guilty of 
obstructing justice. 

When the evidence was submitted to the Metropolitan Police by the legal team Philip Hyland 
and Lois Bayliss, alongside Mark Sexton (retired police constable) and Dr Samuel White the 
worry was simple: so much impervious and sometimes complex evidence had been 
submitted that the police might delay the needed injunction for months as they investigated 
the evidence. To give an idea of the scale of the evidence there were 200 witness 
statements of vaccine injuries along with 1,500 scientific studies of the Covid vaccine 
lethality. 
https://www.saveusnow.org.uk/covid-vaccine-scientific-proof-lethal/ 

In the time between the submission and the Metropolitan Police statement, there was not 
enough time to review these cases, let alone the hundreds of complex science reports and 
the data analysis submitted by some of the most qualified and trusted experts of Britain and 
abroad including Dr Mike Yeadon (Former vice-president of respiratory research division, 
Pfizer). 



On 24th February, a panel of British professors, doctors and medical experts from the 
Children’s Covid Vaccine Advisory Group (CCVAG) presented new evidence to journalists 
about the unfavourable risk-benefit balance of the Pfizer Covid-19 Vaccine for children. On 
the panel were Dr Ros Jones a retired paediatrician, Professor David Livermore who is a 
Professor of Medical Microbiology at East Anglia University and former Director of Antibiotic 
Resistance Monitoring for Public Health England. Along with Dr Clare Craig a Diagnostic 
Pathologist, Dr Elizabeth Evans Director of the UK Medical Freedom Alliance and Professor 
Angus Dalgleish Professor of oncology at St George's. The audience also heard from 
Maxwell Harrison, a vaccine injured young person. 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=StF7kp8bT1U 

This is not the only court case filing against the crimes being inflicted upon the people of the 
world. Dr Reiner Fuellmich, lawyer and co-founder of the Berlin Corona Investigative 
Committee, is also investigating the legitimacy and global response to the Covid-19 
pandemic and in February 2022 he and his team facilitated the Grand Jury Court of Public 
Opinion. 
https://totalityofevidence.com/2022/02/25/dr-reiner-fuellmich/ 

Since there is a rush to vaccinate the 5-11 year olds speed is of utmost importance to halt 
this programme until safety is established. If the government and NHS decide they would 
like to use the school premises to administer the Covid-19 vaccine you as a headteacher 
have the authority to take charge over whether or not these potentially dangerous 
vaccinations, which are still in the clinical trials, are to be given on the school premises or 
supported by you as a place of education. 

Taking into account a recent PubMed study which shows that even immunocompromised 
children and young people are at no increased risk of severe COVID-19. 
https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/34785268/ 

It is written in the information for UK recipients of Pizer/BioNTech Covid-19 vaccine on the 
government's website under warnings and precautions that “...there is an increased risk of 
myocarditis (inflammation of the heart muscle) and pericarditis (inflammation of the lining 
outside the heart) after vaccination with COVID-19 mRNA Vaccine BNT162b2” and that the 
“COVID-19 mRNA Vaccine BNT162b2 is not recommended for children under 12 years.” 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/regulatory-approval-of-pfizer-biontech-vaccine-f 
or-covid-19/information-for-uk-recipients-on-pfizerbiontech-covid-19-vaccine 

Lawyer Philip Hyland, who submitted the evidence to the Metropolitan Police, has published 
a public letter as a response to the police dismissal of crime reference number: 6029679/21 

"....I am instructed by Doctor Sam White to request that you review your decision to take no 
further action in relation to the above crime reference number [CRN]. 

The letter is an open letter given the public interest in the issues raised as well as the need 
for transparency. 

The Complainants have 80 years of unblemished regulated service in regulated professions. 



Since reporting the crimes and obtaining a CRN, the Complainants have had untrue 
statements made about them in the mainstream media. All Complainants have reason to 
believe that their personal safety is under threat. 

All Complainants have reason to believe that concerted attempts are being made to 
undermine and denigrate the messengers rather than deal with the....." 
Please read the full letter here: https://app.box.com/s/gfecmj570suz4j5kw0m4o6rslzf7ny9f 

The safety of children is paramount. They should be protected from all potential dangers. As 
concerned individuals we place our hope in you, the headteacher, as you act in loco 
parentis. You have a duty to ensure you are fully informed of all the facts, even those omitted 
or not supplied by the Nhs, gov or lea. You must familiarise yourself with the information we 
have supplied to you in order to be more informed about the hazards or risks regarding the 
children's health, safety and welfare. We hope this extra information we have provided for 
you will help you to further question the safety of these Covid-19 vaccines and whether you 
are willing to be part of something which could cause so much potential harm to the children 
in your care. 

There are concerned parents and families within your school. They know you have been in 
receipt of this information. If the Covid vaccinations take place on your school premises and 
any suspicious injuries or deaths occur, individuals will bear witness that you have been 
pre-warned about the dangers and potentially lethal Covid-19 vaccine and submit it to 
investigation. 

Yours sincerely, 

xxxxxxx 

 


